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           TOWN OF STANFORD                      
                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS     
MEETING OF April 13, 2011
Present: Larry Clark – Chair


     Toni Liberta

               Terry Kilmer

Absent: Kathryn Zeyher

Meeting opened 7:30 pm

Minutes:  
     Terry Kilmer motioned to approve the minutes of Feb. 09, 2011 with   one correction regarding the front porch on Meryl Enterprises LLC. 
Seconded by Toni Liberta. All in favor: Unanimous
NEW BUSINESS:


There are two letters of interest for the ZBA position. Virginia Stern would like the Board to interview these applicants, and then give their recommendation. The Board would like to set up interviews for the next meeting on May 11, 2011, at 7:00 pm.

     PHELAN, MICHAEL – 168 Conklin Hill Road – Applicant requesting a side yard variance of 1.4 ft. 
     Mr. Phelan explained he is currently involved in a lawsuit over his property line. He showed the Board two conflicting survey maps that showed different lot line setbacks.  Mr. Clark stated that it is unknown what actual setback variance he needs until a decision is made at the conclusion of the lawsuit. The ZBA needs accurate numbers in order to consider a variance. Mrs. Liberta told Mr. Phelan that we would not be able to grant his request for a Public Hearing at this time. Mr. Phelan indicated that he was going to contact an attorney and investigate further his correct property line. He would come back before the Board if it were determined that it is necessary.
     RPG DEVELOPEMENT INC. – 97-103 Hunns Lake Road- Applicant requesting setback variances for 3 decks to be built on the North side of building. Mr. Clark stated that the application did not specify the size of each deck, exact placement on the building, or where each variance was needed. A survey was not provided, nor were diagrams showing placement or measurements. Although the application was unclear and incomplete, Mr. Palumbo explained that these decks were for the following:
1) one deck to hold a walk-in freezer to be accessed by the inside of the building.

2) one deck for outside dining

3) one deck to be used by the retail portion of the building for an unspecified business. 

     In discussion, it was noted by the Zoning Board of Appeals that this property has multiple uses including restaurant, retail, and residential. There was concern for added noise, light, disturbance to neighbors, and a change to the community these decks might add. It is unknown if there would be any effect on the septic, water, or stream nearby.

     Additionally, Town of Stanford Town Code Sec. 164-41 (A) 1, in part, indicates that: Any lawful nonconforming use of buildings in existence on the effective date of this chapter may be continued indefinitely, but shall not be; (1) Enlarged or extended. The Board agreed that by adding outside dining, the restaurant business would be enlarged or extended by size and type of service of the original nonconforming use. 

     It was explained to Mr. Palumbo that Town of Stanford Town Code Sec. 164-51 (D) 2, allows for the Zoning Board of Appeals to refer to the Planning Board any pertinent matters for review and recommendations. It is felt by the Zoning Board that this property does need site review and approval from the Planning Board before this application could be considered.  Mr. Clark motioned to refer this matter to the Planning Board for review before further consideration by the ZBA. Toni Liberta seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous.

     Mr. Palumbo wanted it noted that he has followed protocol with his requests. He went to the Building Dept. first and received his letter of denial regarding the decks. Then he came before the ZBA, who has now instructed him to make application with the Planning Board, which he has willingly agreed.  

RITCH, WALTER – 515 Willow Brook Road – Applicant did not appear for this meeting. 


EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Mr. Clark motioned to adjourn the regular meeting and open up in executive session to discuss the Lawsuit regarding the Article 78 proceeding against the ZBA.  Mr. Kilmer seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous.

     
The progress of the case and attorney’s fees were discussed.  Mr. Clark motioned to close the Executive Session. Seconded by Mr. Kilmer. All in favor: Unanimous.

There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of April 13, 2011, Toni Liberta motioned to adjourn the meeting. Terry Kilmer seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm



  Respectfully Submitted:_______________________________
                                                                            Mona Lantz

                             Approved:  ________________________________ 
